
TC Energy West Pipelines (GTN, Tuscarora and North Baja) 

Guidelines for Retroactive Nomination Change Requests 

Effective November 1, 2024 

 

TC Energy Philosophy:  This is a courtesy service. Retroactive nomination changes are not intended as a 
replacement for accurate and timely nominations. 

 

Process 
• Shipper must complete the Retro Request Form, gather all approvals, and send all items in a single 

email to WesternPipeScheduling@tcenergy.com. TC Energy cannot accept requests not approved by 
the relevant interconnecting parties.  

 

TC Energy Makes Every Effort to Accommodate:  

• Changes due to cuts made in error by TC Energy 
 

• Operator requested changes due to an error on the interconnecting party’s side. 
 

TC Energy Reserves the Right to Reject: 

• Requests to correct errors after a gas day has been scheduled. TC Energy provides automated cut 
notices and multiple nomination cycles. All gas should be nominated correctly before the end of the 
gas day.  
 

• Requests to create a new nomination after the day/cycle is complete. 
 

• Requests that are administratively burdensome, such as those that will affect multiple market center 
contracts. 

 

TC Energy Will Not Allow: 

• Any retro request to restore a nomination that was cut going through an area or to a location that was 
under constraint and subject to PCC cuts. This includes reallocating cuts due to PCC. 

 

 

Exceptions to the above may be considered on a case-by-case and not unduly discriminatory basis. 

All retroactive changes are made on a best effort basis. 

All guidelines are subject to change at TC Energy’s sole discretion. 
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